All officials present today.

Mr. LeBell spoke to the Commissioners about a safety program-teaching people how to drive properly etc. It was suggested he contact the Lions' Clubs and other organizations in the County, and perhaps a County Safety Program will result.

Mr. King, Bd. of Education came to inform that this County is eligible for \$250,000 of the State School Loan and requested permission to write Mr. Pullen advising him that this County would exercise its' option on this loan. Nothing definite was agreed upon as to where the money would be spent etc. He is trying to obtain a Fed. grant for addition to Town Creek School.

SRC Jr. Raley and J D Bond came in about closing of the roads at Andover Rd- 2nd Dist Public Hearing set for Dec 6,1960 1:30 pm Adans Road 6th " " " 2:00 pm Willows Road 8th " " " 2:30 pm Letter to be written advising the SRC of date and time.

Nalley Road- 6th Dist work to be started on part of the road as soon as possible-dangerous curve, hill etc.

Commissioners discussed the Road Bond Issue and decided they would, in all probability, participate in the 1961 issue.

Murfield Dr. and Dent Dr, Town Creel Manor- plats have been sent to SRC on this and on their report Board will decide whether they will accept the Performance Bond for surface treatment etc. and take over maintenance of the 2 roads.

J.J.Salovaara, County Bus. Mgr for Anne Arundel County, wrote concerning the National Association of County Administrators, asking if this Board desired to have membership in the new organization. He was advised by letter Board cannot join this year,

Sen. Dorsey came in again with Mr. Bradburn who has already applied for the position of Supt. of County in the Animal Shelter program He was given the name and address of the Nat. Humane Society in Wash DC and advised to contact them on this matter.

Atty Paul Bailey was asked to come in on the SRC #5, from Ridge to lower part of County, Nov. 15.

Mr. Chappelear came in about the Breton Beach Rd- he was advised at this time no funds were available for the work.

Board adjourned at 3 PM

approved

Leonard Softway
president